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Dear Parents/Carers 

I hope you had a lovely Easter break and were not too disappointed by the wet, windy weather. Iôm 

sure the chocolate Easter eggs and treats have helped a little though to mask the disappointment! 

Despite the rain, I canôt believe that summer is nearly upon us and itôs only a matter of time before we 

will be picking up our sunglasses and looking for that long forgotten bottle of sunscreen! Where has 

the time gone? The year seems to be flying by and I canôt believe I am already writing the summer 

term newsletter. 

As you are aware the summer term is one of the busiest in the school calendar with end of year tests, 

trips, productions and sporting events. Listed below are the important dates you will need to take note 

of but please be aware that occasionally we may need to change dates due to unforeseen 

circumstances. These dates are also published on the electronic calendar on the school website in 

the parents section. 

In the chart below you will find details of key events taking place this term.  
 

 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY UP TO END OF TERM JULY 2018 

 
Wednesday 16

th
 April Y5 trip to Jodrell Bank 

Monday 23rd April Y3 trip to Liverpool World Museum (re-scheduled due to bad weather) 

Friday 27
th
 April PTA School Disco 6.30 p.m. 

Monday 30
th
 April Y5 trip to Museum of Science and Industry 

Thursday 3
rd

 May Local Elections Polling Day ï School open as normal 

Friday 4
th
 May Non Uniform ï bottles for PTA Summer Fair  (Nursery Wednesday 2

nd
) 

Friday 4
th
 May Class News Letters to parents (on website) 

Monday 7
th
 May School closed for May Day 

Tuesday 8
th
 May Y5 Archaeologist visiting school 

Friday 11
th
 May Non Uniform ï Hampers (Nursery Wednesday 9

th
) 

Monday 14
th
 May KS2 SATS Week 

Wednesday 16
th
 May Nursery and Reception trip to Stockley Farm 

Friday 18
th
 May Non Uniform ï Lucky Dip Jars (Nursery Tuesday 15

th
 and Thursday 

17
th
) 

Friday 18
th
 May Outdoor classroom learning day 

Friday 25
th
 May School closes for Whit Holiday 

Monday 11
th
 June Children return to school 

Wednesday 13
th
 June Class photos 

Friday 15
th
 June Non Uniform Day ï Summer Stall ( Nursery Tues 12

th
 and Thurs 14

th
) 

18
th
 ï 22

nd
 June Assessment week for year 1,3,4 & 5 

Tuesday 19
th
 June KS1 Parents Open Morning 

Friday 22
nd

 June KS2 Parents Open Morning 

Tuesday 26
th
 June Welcome meeting for new Reception & Nursery Parents 5.30 pm 

Thursday 28
th
 June Y5 Cheadle Hulme School Cricket Festival (p.m.) 

Friday 29
th
 June Non Uniform day ï R/KS1 ï cakes. KS2 ï chocolates. Nursery ï cakes 

on Wednesday 27
th
 June 

Saturday 30
th
 June PTA Summer Fair 12.00 p.m. to 2 p.m. 

Monday 2
nd

 ï Friday 6
th
 July Y5 Bikeability week 

Thursday 5
th
 July Nursery and Reception Pirate Family Picnic 

Wednesday 11
th
 July Reception and KS1 sports day - 1.30 pm 

Friday 13
th
 July Y6 Leavers production & disco 6.30 p.m. 

Wednesday 18
th
 to Friday 

20
th
 July 

Y6 residential to Robinwood 

Monday 23
rd

 July Transition morning for whole school 

Tuesday 24
th
 July Transition morning for whole school 

Friday 27
th
 July Leavers Assembly 1.45pm. School closes for summer break.  
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Class Assembly Rota for Summer Term 2018 

 
Date (All Thursdays) Year Group 

19.4.18 Year 6 

26.4.18 Year 1 

3.5.18 Local Elections in hall No Assembly 

10.5.18 Reception 

17.5.18 Year 5 

24.5.18 Year 4 

21.6.18 Year 3 

28.6.18 Year 2 

5.7.18 Year 1 

19.7.18 Reception 

 

 

Class News 

 
Nursery  
CELEBRATING WORLD BOOK DAY 
 

        
 

The children in Nursery enjoyed celebrating World Book Day. They came dressed up as some of the 
animals illustrated in the books written by Jill Murphy, or dressed in their pyjamas with their very own 
favourite bedtime story. Throughout the day Miss Freebairn focused on promoting a love of reading and 
the children happily shared with each other the stories that inspired them. 

 

The Sea Life Centre 

              

In February, Nursery went on their first big trip to the Sea Life Centre at the Trafford Centre. They spent 
the day learning about all the Sea Creatures that live there, and then had a go at designing their own 
aquariums! Some of the children were even brave enough to stroke a starfish!  The day ended (like all 
good days should) with a well-deserved play in the soft play area! 
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Nursery gets active! 

During the Spring Term the Nursery children started their very first PE sessions! Mr Fraser worked with 

the End of the Week children to help them to develop the vital skills of balance and coordination whilst 

being able to follow simple step instructions. The sessions were repeated for the Start of the Week 

children and were led by Miss Freebairn. All of the children have made excellent progress but most 

importantly of all, had loads of fun working out! Following on from the success of the PE sessions, the 

children undertook a timed obstacle course for Sport Relief, have a look at them in action!  

        
 

Reception 

Visit the Museum of Science and Industry 

At the Museum of Science and Industry in Manchester  the children could not wait to  explore, 
investigate and discover their surroundings. 

The morning started with a workshop called óCounting Chaosô in which the children used their number 
skills to solve problems.  Next, they explored the Air and Space gallery which relied upon them using 
their searching skills to identify a range of different types of transport.  After a well-earned lunch the 
children continued to make new discoveries in the experiment gallery. 

The children had a thoroughly great day. Once again, many thanks to the wonderful parents who 
supported us in a busy, fun-filled day. 

    
 
Reception Launch Forest Schools 
 
Each week the Reception class will be outdoors engaging in a Forest School afternoon.  These 
sessions will continue throughout the year so the children will be finding out about their environment 
and learning skills throughout the changing seasons.  They canôt wait to share their outdoor 
experiences with you! Hereôs a quick glimpse of things to come! 
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Year 1 
 
History of the local community 
In the Spring term Year 1 have investigated how life has changed since our Grandparents were little. 
We explored changes in toys, home-life and shopping. We looked at how new inventions have meant 
that our experiences of growing up are very different to what life was like for our parents and 
Grandparents. Towards the end of our topic we went on a local walk. We used a map of the area from 
the 1960s to compare shops in the local area and how they have changed. We finished with a visit to 
the Co-op where we had to find different items using a shopping list. 

 
World Book Day 

Year 1 celebrated World Book Day in some very funny outfits! We explored the story óAliens Love 
Underpantsô by Claire Freedman and Ben Cort. We started the morning with an alien parade to show 
off all of our amazing costumes. Throughout the day we did lots of fun activities linked to the book,  
like building a space-ship, designing some giant underpants and acting out the story through a drama 
technique called ówhooshô. We had a pantastic time! 
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Year 2 
 

Explorers Topic 
In the summer term in Year 2 we found out all about some of the most famous explorers in history.  

We started off by researching Christopher Columbus. Who ódiscoveredô America, Neil Armstrong, the 

first person on the moon, and Laura Dekker, who circumnavigated the globe on her boat.  We placed 

them onto an explorerôs time line before using globes and atlases to find the continents and oceans of 

the world and map out their journeys. 

The best parts though were our class assembly, our homework projects and our DT work making 

outfits that our explorers could have used.  The children worked really hard on these and used all of 

their talents to produce some fantastic work that showed how much they had learned.  Maybe the 

next great explorer is in Year 2 today! 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 3 
 
Liverpool World Museum 

Finally we got to visit the Liverpool World Museum, on Monday 23
rd

 April, after it being postponed in 

March, due to the awful weather. The children got to handle (with gloves) Egyptian artefacts that were 

actually thousands of years old! The pictures show them having an amazing time and learning lots 

too. The museum staff complemented the children on their questioning skills and their impeccable 

behaviour. We will be looking at what they have learnt, in class, over the next couple of weeks. 
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Year 4 
 
Chester Dewa Roman experience  
 
Year 4 have had a remarkable experience: they became Romans for the day. The children marched 
through the Roman ruins of Chester and learnt all about the rich Roman history that Chester has to 
offer. The children witnessed a sword battle in the amphitheatre between Miss Nuttall and Miss 
Bradbury. The children were the spectators and chose their worthy victor.  
  
During the day the children were able to excavate Roman artefacts and they discovered what life was 
like for a Roman soldier.  Children were amazed to find out that Romans would bathe in olive oil and 
disgustingly if a Roman was unwell the doctor would check their pee by tasting it - one of the 
childrenôs favourite facts from the day.  

 
 
 
Year 5 
Marple Visit 
 
In March, Year 5 went on an adventure to Marple. This trip was the culmination of their project based 
on the life and work of Samuel Oldknow ï a businessman who lived many decades ago and a person 
who did so much for the local area and people.  
 
As part of the trip the children were able to explore the Peak Forest Canal system, learn about Locks, 
explore the importance of barges and look at the excavations which have taken place at the Lime 
Kilns.  
 
Katie and Graham ï the guides ï were incredibly knowledgeable and worked tirelessly to ensure that 
the children had an amazing time and that lots of learning took place.  
 
In the afternoon, Katie and Graham came to school. Here we produced a wonderful example of a 
canal system. What a fabulous day had by all!  
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Dental Nurse visits Y5 
 
As part of our science work on keeping healthy, Anne Jeffery from the dental association came into 
school to deliver a presentation based on teeth. She showed the pupils how to ensure that they 
continue to keep their mouths healthy and explored what could happen if they donôt. 
Thank you to Anne for an information filled experience.   
 

 
Year 6 
Chester Zoo trip 

On Wednesday 21
st
 March, Year 6 visited Chester Zoo as part of the learning for their topic, 

óEvolution and Inheritance.ô They took part in an Evolution workshop in the morning then, after lunch, 

went on a tour of the zoo. They had a fantastic day and saw lots of magnificent animals, as well as 

learning a lot about evolution. 

 

  
 

 
 
 
  
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


